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BAPTIST BIBLE FELLOWSHIP INTERNATIONAL

4100 W. World Mission Ave ! PO Box 191 | Sprlngfleld MO 65801 0191 [417 8625001

June 6, 2025

Pastor Jimmy McNeil
Pleasantview Baptist Church
4400 Pleasantview Dr
Arlington, TX 76017-1428

Dear Pastor McNeil,

Our missions program has always been the cornerstone of my connection to the BBFI. There are
multiple reasons for encouragement in what God is doing through our combined missionary
efforts. I highly recommend viewing the updated “Everywhere” video, available under
“Promotional Videos” on the Mission Office website. It is truly exciting to see God’s blessings
worldwide. The vision to go into all the world is indeed coming to fruition. In the last ten years,
at least 1,122,817 souls have accepted Christ through BBFI missionaries, and more than 21,000
churches outside the United States are actively participating in the Great Commission.

Our mission has been advancing for 75 years. The missionaries we train, approve, and send have
been faithfully serving in their respective fields, diligently winning souls, baptizing believers,
building churches, and training national leaders. They are effectively accomplishing what we
sent them to do. Often this service comes with unforeseen circumstances, situations and
challenges that they are unable to navigate alone.

The Missionary Care Offering serves as a vital resource to address many of these needs, some
of which we might not even be aware of, or financially able to handle as individual churches.
Thanks to your past generous participation, missionaries have received security training,
assistance with family issues, counseling, emergency-related travel funds, and more. In 2024
alone, the Mission Office was able to minister at ten missionary funerals, assist in two medical
evacuations and maintain the relationship with Fort Sherman Academy for security training
support. This offering also provides advanced mission training each year.

Unexpected emergency expenses are often difficult for our missionaries to manage. Imagine the
blessing it is to our missionaries to know that there is a fund available for such emergencies! |
am grateful that we have a source available to support our team, however this resource depends
on the faithful offerings of pastors and churches like yours. Your gift to the Missionary Care
Offering makes all of this possible. If you recently participated in supporting this offering
through the golf fundraiser, or direct support, thank you for your generosity. We are eternally
grateful.

Please continue to join us in demonstrating love, care and concern for the missionaries of the
BBFI. If you have not already, please fill out and return the enclosed commitment card. All
one-time or recurring gifts are deeply appreciated.

The Lord’s blessings,

Rev. Tracy Roby
BBFI 1*' VP of Missions

Jon Haley President | Tracy Roby 1st VP, Missions | Kevin Carson 2nd VP, Education

Randy Abell 3rd VP, Church Planting | Phil Housley 4th VP, Church Development
Dean Hughes Treasurer | Bob Stephenson Secretary




June was a fun month! Ashley started off June by taking a group of ladies from our
church to a Women's Day Conference at a local sister church. They had a great time
together meeting other women from local churches and studying God's Word together.
During the Father's Day weekend, the men of Coldharbour enjoyed a breakfast together at a
carvery on Saturday the 14th. Pastor Josh Fortune from a sister church was our special guest
speaker. Joshua was asked to be the guest speaker at a Weekend Away church event for a
local church in Abbey Wood. The event was held nearby in Kent and Joshua’s focus was on
biblical worship. He also had the opportunity to enjoy Christian fellowship with friends at a
cricket match in London. It was great to meet up with men from our previous church. Joshua
and Terry's Monday night small group is doing well and growing. It has been wonderful to
see the members of this group grow in the Lord and as brothers and sisters in Christ. Terry
had another group out on the high streets this month sharing the Gospel of Jesus. Please
keep praying for spiritual fruit from these outings. The best part of June was having the
team from CrossPointe Church in Ohio with us at the end of the month. They were a huge
help to us with evangelism, joining with us in worship, and just being an all-around joy to
our family. We are so thankful for the faithfulness of our supporters especially when they
take the time to visit and support our ministry in person. Thank you all for your support and
prayers!

Father's Day

AT




BMFP Candidate
Training

and consistent prayers
here at Baptist Missions
to Forgotten Peoples is
that of Matthew 9:38,
“Pray ye therefore the
) Lord of the harvest, that

A he will send forth labourers

A - into his harﬁesﬁ.” This Iis
Sonatha helle Lvons @n area in which we truly
" Rachelle LN jesire to Thrive in 2025!

We praise the Lord for the
6 couples signed up for this year. This will be our
first time using our new facilities for an event. We
praise the Lord for our BMFP staff, administrators,
and board members who are going above and
beyond to help EEt things in order for Candidate
Training and who will be working throughout
the week to make this year a huge success.

Tj' One of the most frequent
&/

Y

Candidate training week is a very intense time
of sessions and activities that wil heIP the new
missionaries get on their way to pre-field ministry.
BMFP administrators, board members, and local
pastors will join together to encourage and
instruct the next generation of BMFP missionaries.
The wealth of wisdom, knowledge, and personal
investment these candidates receive is priceless!

The goal of each session is to prepare candidates for
their new lives as missionaries. We deal with many
areas such as finances, taxes, scheduling meetings,
accountability, the sending church and pastor
relationships, as well as writing prayer letters,
making phone calls, while maintaining a servant’s
heart in all areas of the ministry. Our instructors
are missionaries who have been serving on the
mission field for years. They offer a wealth of help
and insight into what new missionaries will face.

Though it is impossible to give them all that
they need in a week, we can give them the tools
necessary to succeed. The success of our BMFP
missionaries is our goal! We desire to assist the
local church that sends us their missionaries and
to prepare them to go out and fulfill the great
commission. When the missionary succeeds, it is a
joy and encouragement to their churches as well as
to BMFP! Please be in prayer for the BMFP Candidate
Training week, June 9 - 13, as we Thrive in 2025!

BAPTIST MISSIONS
TO FORGOTTEN PEOPLES
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The Missionary Mindset
“It seems there s
confusion today over
just about everything.
Much of this confusion
could be eliminated by
the right mindset. “And
he did evil, because he
prepared not his heart
to seek the LORD” (2 Chr.
12:14). An understanding
of a biblical missionary
mindset may prevent or
clear up many confusions
about Scripture, godly
music, and a host of other issues often argued from
a somewhat worldly standpoint.

Matt & Diadem Quiter
Leadership Programs
Administrators

When a God called and dedicated missionary is
sent out of a New Testament church, he finds many
different situations, often unprepared. Yet, if he
allowstheHoly Spiritto guide him, he willfind solace
in the simplicity of the Great Commission (Matthew
28:18-20). He will not find it easy. He cannot expect
everyone to understand his way. But, for him, the
command is simple, energizing, and glorious!

On the mission field, his main objective is to carry
the Gospel, but he quickly realizes that carrying
and %iving is pointless without the receivin?. He
may find a man that has no water, and he will give
him water and help him with a source of water. If
he finds a hungry man, he will first satisfy that need
and soon.Ifheis called to a people group that does
not have a written Ianﬁuage, he will want to talk
about the Lord Jesus Christ verbalgf. To do that, he
will need to learn the language and the culture. He
will live his relationship with Christ while he learns
but he will learn because he cannot teach before
he learns and his commission is, “Go ye therefore
and teach all nations!” With a good grasp of the
language and culture, he will work to develop a
written form of their language. He will also evaluate
the language and culture in light of Scripture. His
intent is not to change the culture, but all cultures
contain unbiblical practices, music, and language.

The missionary will begin as soon as possible to
translate the scriptures into their language. (He
will evaluate the Scriptures they have, if available.)
He may, for their sake, one day teach them English,
but this is not his calling. (Continued on next page)




Continued from front page
by Matt Quitter

They need a copy of the Word of God so they can
see it and meditate on it in their own home. The
missionary may desire to translate the scriptures so
that even the functionally illiterate can read it. Yet,
his callin%\ils to teach them, not to
lowertheWord of God totheirlevel.
They need “all the counsel of God”
(Acts 20:27). So the missionary
will bring The Word of God to
them and teach them - bringin

them up to the Word of God.

Tomorrow’s
taught principles

only stay ahead of themif you are
growing. Yet never be afraid of
them teaching you - if you listen
you may learn something today!

The missionary will bring the
Gospel simply at first, explaining
to them what Christ has done for
him personally. This is only the first
step as he must, “teaching them
to observe all things whatsoever
| [Christ] have commanded you).
A copy of the word of God is
essential for the new believer but he is not to be left
alone with it whether he understands it or not. The
missionary knows his calling is to teach the Word
of God. Therefore, he will translate faithfully to the
best of his ability and teach while he is translating.
Eventually, the new Christian will be able to read
the Word of God for himself and carry it to his
own disciples as he continues to be discipled.

This purposeful

In our technically advanced world, we might say
there is little need for a missionary. After all, we
have electronic translators, proofreaders,
etc. that can do the job more quickly
and cost effectively. However, it is
a disobedient people that will not
go, will not teach, will not observe
all  things commanded. The
missionary must go, and Christ will
go with him. We must choose God’s
way over the world’s way. If God
has placed a desire to go in your
heart, talk to your pastor then give
us a call. We would love to help you!

me and you. |

The Sin of Silence
by Tammy Mason

Many of our parents taught us some really great
lessons about controlilng our tongues.  For
instance, “if you have nothing nice to say don't
say anything,” or “think before you speak” Usin

our words to say hurtful things fo others or abou

others is definitely a sin we for which we should
be watchful. This is why | believe the Bible warned
us about the tongue in over 120 Scriptures, and
taught us about the power of the tongue. “Death
and life are in the power of the tongue: and they

P. O. Box 219, Kernersville, NC 27285
Phone: 904-783-4007
Email : bmfp@bmfp.org

BMFP Canada

Webpage: https://bmfp.org

Missionary Leadership
leaders must be

leading as children of light. The
truthbringsthemin, and edifying
keeps them. Remember, you can

protects them against the day
you can no longer lead them.

“We sing
the old songs,
that are true, that
tell the love of God, to

for my pastor, he studies
God'’s Word, and
preaches the truth.”
- Larry Sowder

that love it shall eat the fruit thegeof”}Pro_v. 18:21).
For the most part, we do a good job of being silent
and refraining from speakmfg. However, bem? silent
also can be sinful and hurtful. Psalms 39:2 sfates, |
was dumb with silence, | held my peace, even from
&ood; and my sorrow was stirred.” I'm sure over

e course of your life you can remember when
you know you should have spoken up, and you
didn't. You may also remember
when someone should have
spoken to you, and they didn't.
of livingZand The work of exhortation in the
church seems very rare these
days. We mind our own business
and go on our way, forgetting that
our words can edify, ‘encourage,
and bring life to them that are
stru&gl né:;._ “But  exhort one
anofher daily, while it is called To
day; lest any of you be hardened
through the deceitfuiness of
sin” (Hebrews 3:13). Let us not

o on our way in silence but
. ake the time’ to exhort one
another dallg with the Word of God. “Now we
exhort %/ou, rethren, warn them that are unrulz,
comfort the feeble-minded, support the week,
be patient toward all men” (1Thessalonians 5:14).

development

News from the Field

Daniel & Emily Ford
Moldova
fordmoldova@yahoo.com

International Women's Day, March 8th, is a
global holiday that is celebrated here in
Moldova and is equivalent to Mother’s
Day in North America. This year our
church ladies were invited to a
special tea and were encouraged to
also invite two guests. All together
we had 29 ladies who attended
this special day. Our key verse was
Psalm 34:8,"0 taste and see that the
Lord is good. Blessed is the man that
trusteth in Him.” Every song, game,
poem, food, and devotional was an
invitation to each of them to put their
trust and faith in Christ as their personal
Savior and to see how He can change their
lives. Please pray for the ladies from the church to
continue to grow in their faith, but also for each
of the guests to truly see their need for a Savior.

thank God

After 3 years of modules, Daniel graduated
in March from a biblical preaching course.
Please pray as he takes what he has learned
and begins mentoring others here in Moldova.

For Thou Shalt Go To All That
| Shall Send Thee 2

21 Jameston Avenue
HamiltonL9C 2R9
Email: bmfp.can@gmail.com

|




ERNIE AND MONOKA BROWN (ﬁ/a/
CROSS CULTURAL MISSIONARIES

JUNE 2025

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! It is with a heavy heart
we share the news of our medical retirement from active ministry due to Ernie’s health. This is
not a decision we have come to lightly, but one that has become necessary due to ongoing
health concerns. Ernie has recently been diagnosed with Alzheimer’s and is now in a Nursing
Home Memory Care Unit. He has been struggling with a gradual memory loss, but things took
a drastic change on June 14th, and he was admitted to the hospital. He was treated for 5
days and released for home care by me, Monoka. | soon realized he was so weak that he could
not help with his transfers or care. So he is now placed into a full-time care facility under the
compassionate care of Hospice. Only God knows the time and day he will leave for his Heav-
enly home. Through all of this, his unwavering desire has remained the same — to be found a
faithful servant of God. When others might have quit, He did not. Through all his heart surger-
ies he just kept on serving! | Cor. 4:2 "Moreover it is required in stewards, that a man be found
faithful”. This was and is Ernie!

We are so blessed to have been a part of your “Mission Family” and are so grateful for
“your part” in this ministry. The fruit of this long journey is shared with you, as you have played
a vital role in the work the Lord has accomplished through our ministry. Your faithful prayers
and burden to win lost souls around the world has been far-reaching. Thank you for your vi-
sion! We count ourselves privileged to have partnered with you these many years: 2025 marks
our 53rd year in serving as World Baptist Fellowship Missionaries. What an adventure it has
been and never a dull moment when serving a living God.

As we transition into this new and challenging season of life, we humbly ask for your contin-
ued prayers. If the Lord leads, your ongoing support would be a tremendous blessing during
this time. The cost for Ernie’s care is $9,000.00 per month. God knows our need and we trust
Him completely. We know He is faithful in all things. May God continue to bless your church
as you labor in His harvest.

Yours for lost souls,

The Browns

Ernie and Monoka Brown Massillon Baptist Temple WBF Mission Agency
11707 Lawndell Rd. SW, 1219 Overlook Ave. SW, PO Box 13459,
Navarre, Ohio 44662 Massillon, Ohio 44646 Arlington, TX 76094
330-844-8642 330-832-5003 817-274-7161




CREATION EVIDENCE MUSEUM

Of Texase
3102 FM 205
P.O. Box 309, Glen Rose, Texas 76043
Carl E. Baugh, Founder & Director www.creationevidence,org
Willie Dye, Lecturing Archaeologist Telephone — (254) 897 — 3200
Ronald Pew, Resident Biologist Fax ~ (254) 897 - 3100

NEWSLETTER June 2025

Dear Team Member,

So many things are falling into place for the Museum to be more effective than ever. We
received a call from Messianic Pastor Ted Vanlandeghem saying the Chaplain at Dyess
Air Force Base requested that our complete set of Old Testament Scrolls be displayed
at the Chapel on base. He had learned that the scrolls had been displayed at the Naval
Academy by the Christian Heritage Foundation; now he wanted the same privilege, and
the Pentagon had approved the display! The enclosed photos tell the wonderful story;
our servicemen and their families show respect and appreciation for the Word of God. This
is in keeping with the original plans of Walter and Maryanne Mize who gifted the set fo
CEM.

We just completed a very successful Veritas Home School dig, and we're making plans
for the Annual Public Excavations set for June 30th through July 4th. The digs will
begin with orientation at 8:00 a.m. each morning - and creation lectures from 6:00 p.m.
until 7:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday. Monday evening, I'll be explaining the basic
CEM museum experience with a "Director's Tour." On Tuesday and Wednesday evenings,
our venerable long-time lecturer Professor John Heffner will teach a "Complete Creation
Seminar'. On Thursday evening, Engineer Jim Hoff will speak on "Could Monkeys Type
Shakespeare?" On Friday we will participate in the Glen Rose 4th-of-July Parade in the
a.m. That afternoon we will enjoy a cookout at the home of Jim and Mary Hoff!

On Saturday, July 5th, I'll be speaking on "Israel and the Dinosaurs" at Director's
Discovery Series. You'll be surprised to learn of Israel's historic contributions on the topic
of dinosaurs.

-

Thanks for being "on the Team" to make all these special things possible. Your
contributions are our "fife line"!

In His service,

Lol 3 Toaicr

Carl E. Baugh, Founder/Director/Curator, The Creation Evidence Museum of Texas

Designer And Sponsor Of The World’s First Hyperbaric Biosphere
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Dear Pleasant View Baptist Church, "f//Ll\J June/July 25

This past month, | had the opportunity to
go the Hope Biblical Counseling Annual Training
Conference. It was a huge blessing, gave me
some additional counseling training, as well as
tools to use in counseling. We appreciate your
prayers as | seek to both apply to my own per-
sonal life as well as implement the material in
our ministry. Also in June, we had our highest
attendance of the year with 19 present in ser-
vice. Please pray for the visitors as well as our
continued outreach ministries. We plan on send-
ing approximately 1,000 invitation cards through
the mail every quarter. The next mailing will be
going out sometime in early July. In addition, we
continue both the door to door church invitations g
as well as Bible distribution, and Soul Winners
Academy. As we continue to reach out to our commu- Elijah (age 19) and Enoch (age 4) preparing
nity, please pray that we would see church growth as
well as an increase in church offerings. We have several special outreach efforts including on
August 3rd, Gospel Light Baptist Church in Richmond Hill coming to help us with our soul win-
ning outreach. Thank you for your prayers and and support that makes this possible.

We had a great visit with Eliza the last two weeks of May. It was a blessing to have her
up with us. She has found a job at a daycare in Springfield and she is completing the summer
there as she seeks to put money aside for the fall semester. She will be a senior this year and
has several opportunities after graduation. | know she would appreciate your prayers. Elijah
has been home all summer and it has been a blessing to have him here. He has preached sev-
eral times for me and it is a blessing to see his continued growth.

Please be in special prayer regarding our visa renewals. All necessary paperwork was
submitted back in February 2025, but we are still awaiting ap-

proval. If the process is not finalized Received
[/] //Z/// b_y e_al_rly August, we will face some May/June 25
g A significant challenges. We are specif-
4% ically praying that everything will be $200.00
completed by the end of July.
Daniel Elliott Thank you for your faithful Thank you! Your prayers &
Missionary to Canada prayers and support! support is greatly appreciated!
www.danielelliottfamily.us
Contact Information: Sending Church: Support Address:
www.danielelliottfamily.us Hillside Baptist Church Central Missionary Clearinghouse
www.atcalvarybc.ca 8366 W State HWY 226 PO Box 219228
danielelliottfamily@gmail.com Springfield, MO 65802 Houston, TX 77218

(519) 938-1739 (417) 865-7286




JIM FOSTER
MISSIONARY RETIRED

June 2025
Dear prayer warriors,

What a tremendous blessing | had last month. | was able to fly down to
Honduras to visit with four national pastors and some of their family
members. | was advised not to go up to La Esperenza to give my heart
some more time. So, | stayed down near the new airport. La Esperenza
lies at 5,500 feet. The pastors drove down to greet me and | was so
blessed to see them once again.

God has blessed each of their churches with converts and growth and
each were challenged by the population growth of their city giving them
more opportunities to reach their own people. The “foothold” God gave
us many years ago is now a large “footprint”. To God be the glory! But
there is much more to do.

The four pastors have a total of 120 years plus of preaching and pastoring.

Claudio Cosco, aJudge in the city near the airport, along with his wife met
me. They put me up in their home and then took me to the airport the next
day. Pray for them, they want to start a church in their neighborhood.

My thanks for supporters and prayer warriors like you that made a trip like
this possible. | was truly blessed and at the same time challenged and
convicted for not being there still working along side of them. Leaving
was tearful but | resolved to go again next year.

Thankful and grateful for what God has done!

im Foster




JUNE 2025

Dear Brethren:

“So shall my word be that goeth forth out of my mouth: it shall
not return unto me void . . ..” (Isaiah 55:11a).

Building Families

Rejoice with us, five people called on the Lord for salvation since
our last prayer letter. Praise the Lord!

This past month we focused on the family at New Life Baptist
Church, holding a Family Conference with Missionary John
Leonard speaking for us. It has been wonderful to see families
saved and homes restored in our Church. All glory be to God!

We also held our first lunch on the grounds during Family
Conference. Pr. Uarlison is doing a wonderful job in leading the
Church; he is proving himself to be a real Pastor.

Progress continues on our new building as the facad is already
being installed. The goal is to move into the building in August and
inaugurate in September, the Lord willing. Much work still needs
to be done before the move, but we are very excited about what
God is doing. Please continue to pray with us for provision for this
great work and prayerfully consider taking part in this project.
Please designate your offering: Church Building.

Sowing the Faithful Seed

We were blessed to receive two containers of Bibles from Bible
and Literature Missionary Foundation, in Shelbyville, TN. One of
the containers was designated for Missionary Brian Lawson, in
Ronddnia (northwest of Brazil) and the other one for us.

Bro. Lawson held a wonderful Bible Conference, of which I was
the keynote speaker. Pastors from all over his state came to the
Conference. On the closing day, the Pastors took 2,400 Bibles to
distribute in their areas. God’s Word will not “return . . . void”.

) ) 1 — Lunch on Church grounds
Yours fellow servants in Brazil, 2 — Progress at new building

L . 3 — Bibles from BLMF
#“"’/’/ / 2 K"” ()' /ME/ 4 — Bible Conference
Harold, Lilian, Raphael and Danielle 5 — Bro. Lawson and Harold
distributing Bibles

SAO PAULO, BRAZIL

Sao Paulo
. Braozil

Sending Church: Worth Baptist Church | Pr. Tyler Gillit | 4900 Campus Drive | Fort Worth, TX 76119 | 817.534.0787 | www.worthbc.org
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JUNE 2025

Dear Prayer Partner,

“Salute Asyncritus, Phlegon, Hermes, Patrobas, and the brethren which are with them.”
Romans 16:16

Why was Paul Holy Spirit inspired to include so many names of people who were of only
local interest? No doubt God intended for us in this day and age to remember the many names
of those on the church prayer list which includes the names of persons we don’t know. Those
names include individuals at home and abroad. Revelation 13:8 and Malachi 3:1 tells us of “the
book of life of the Lamb” and God’s “book of remembrance...for them that feared the LORD,
and that thought upon his name.” All of the people Paul wrote about were ordinary people just
like you and me. It is our joy and privilege to “salute Asyncritus” of our day all the believers
who have gone before us.

1 ask you to remember a couple in Brazil who are starting a new work. | have the joy of
meeting with them on Tuesday evenings via the internet. Presently they are in the state of Sao
Paulo presenting their work in some churches. It is always a joy and a blessing to
communicate with them and discuss with them their dreams and aspirations for this new
work. Their names are Mateus and Julia. They are home missionaries working in Januario,

Minas Gerais. Please keep this young couple (in the left of the photo) in your prayers.

Unwcrtﬂéf Fis,
Wendelf #ier.s

Received in May $.29° as




Norm & Jeanie Higgins

Your missionaries to
Baja California
Mexico

June, 2025
Dear Prayer Partners:
It’s always a blessing to be able to share with you good reports Jrom the

__ field of Mexico; and we have been getting just that from El Camino Baptist and

her ministries, as well as from the graduates of the Bible Institute.

In my last letter I mentioned that the church in Zamora, Michoacdn had
celebrated their 9" anniversary. They have a mission in another area; they had a
special service there in April, with 270 attending and 60 professions of faith.

This year marks 30 years that the institute has been training and
preparing warkers for the Lord’s harvest. There will be 5 graduates this month.
There are now graduates serving in three countries, Mexico, USA, and Ecuador.
What a blessing that institute has been and continues to be; please keep itin
your prayers, as it produces soul-winning workers, church planters for Christ.

EI Camino Baptist Church celebrated its 22" 1 anniversary, with 830
attending the morning service; there were 25 first time visitors, and souls
accepting Christ. In 2024, the church baptized 136, and had 917 first time
visitors. The expansion project continues, with the steel structure part nearing
completion. This addition will allow additional seating for approximately 250.
Thank the Lord that they are needing that additional space.

I lost my older brother Alton, on May 1 3" just a few days before his 89*
birthday. He had retired as an aeronautical engineer, and was living in
Hiawassee, Ga. Please pray for his dear widow, Irona.

Yours in Christ,

yd. March-May
e 200 Thank You -
é Normn Higgins
iminbeja@aol.com
Sext From: Sent through:
Blanding Blvd. Bapist Church World Baptist Feflowship Mission Agey.

5005 Blanding Blvd. P.0. Box 13459
Tacksoavilte, FL 32210 Arington, TX 76094-0439




The Kerr Family

Missionaries to Zambia, Africa @

June - July 2025

Dear Pastor & Friends,

This year seems to be flying by! As we enter into the month of August we are grateful to
have watched everything God has done over the past five months here in Zambia. We have been
able to make new friends and get to know ditferent people in the city of Livingstone. God has
continued to show us His goodness as many of the people we have been able to build a
relationship with live in the part of town in which we are praying about starting a Bible study.

Please continue to pray for us and the people that we are reaching!

In June we helped a national pastor host a soccer tournament next to his
church building. Halfway through the tournament 1 preached a short Gospel
message and taught the people in attendance about who Jesus is, how they
can know Him as their personal Saviour, and about eternal security. We had

a good number of people claim to accept Christ as their Saviour that day.

Please pray for these who did and those who heard the Gospel, but still need

to accept Christ.

I would like to conclude this letter by asking you to be in prayer for a few different
things. The biggest prayer request that we currently have is the approval of our work permit. It
has sat stagnant for a long time without making any progress. We received word this past week
that they might be working on our paperwork now. Fervently pray that they are working on it and
that we will receive our work permit very soon! The other prayer request that we have is for my
parents. They are flying to Zambia this week to visit us and will get to spend a few weeks here.

Please pray for safe travels and for them as they experience a new culture.

In Christ, kerrs2zambia@bimi.org 9

Sent by: Concho Baptist Church / 1700 S Concho St. / Coleman, TX 76834

Mission A : Baptist International Mission, Inc. / PO Box 89 / Harrison, Tn 37341




Praver Requests

e Good health

e Our work permits to be approved soon

e Kyler’s parents while they travel and are here visiting us
e [earning the language of Tonga

e God's guidance and safety

e Eden and Elisabeth to accept Christ as their Savior at a young age

Praises

e God providing in miraculous ways

& Many souls saved!
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The Langleys

Ben and Nan

Director of Pastoral Training

World Harvest

Baptist Missions
June 2025

Dear Partners and Friends,

God is truly blessing the work of World Harvest Baptist Missions! In our most
recent Ministry Report covering six months, December thru May, we see His
working through W.H.B.M..In these months we were active in nine countries
among sixteen people groups. During this time we saw 971 salvations and we
currently have 26 new church plants!

We also distributed 9300 Bibles in 19 languages. We have 13 “A PLACE FOR
GRACE” children’s homes plus three that we do not have buildings to house the
children yet. This is a great need.

In Gaylesville, Ala. The construction of the camp and training center is well
under way. We have one building completed and four more that are in the dry
just waiting on donations to finish them. Will you pray about helping with this
important project?

We are leaving this week to report to churches in Florida, please pray for us as
we travel and present the mission work in these churches. We need to raise
some personal support as well as support for the camp and ministry as a whole.

Thank you who pray and give! We couldn’t do it without you! Your help keeps
us keeping on.

%g&w Tk Yose /
en ngle\{b{y @ i N
Romans 1:16 \

264 Hidden Creek Road, Jasper GA 30143 langleywhbm@gmail.com 770-893-8337




THE LANTZ FAMILY

MISSIONARIES SERVING IN SAO PAULO, BRAZIL

An Extension of the World Wide Mission Ministry of The
CROSSROADS BAPTIST CHURCH
11441 East Central Avenue
Wichita, Kansas 67206
Bill Riffee - Pastor
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JERRY & ATALIAS

Dear Prayer Partners, June 30, 2025

Greetings from Brazil. May was not only a busy month but one of new ministerial experiences The month of May is Family
Month in Brazil and so emphasis was placed on the family in all the preaching. However, on Mother’s Day. Atalias and I had a unique
experience. We were already half way home afier the evening service when we got called to return to Vargem Grande for an emergency.
One of our members was in a panic about a relative who was demonstrating extreme signs of being demon oppressed. We found that
to be the case along with it being a battle to get this individual to pray in as much as she had been constantly hearing voices awakening
her during the night telling her to do things robbing her of much needed sleep. I will admit she was a mess. We kept telling her she
needed to pray, and she kept saying “I can’t do it”. We finally forced her to repeat a prayer I led her in. Finally, with the help of the
Holy Spirit, she was able to repeat the prayer, but it was a struggle. After about 15 minutes of prayer, we could start to see the results,
and that night was the first one in a long time that she was able to sleep through the night. We know that this battle is just beginning
but we are trying to stay on top of things. The family told me that they noticed a big difference in this individual during the following
week, but we feel there is still a long battle ahead. Whoever says that demon oppression of a Christian is a farce, don’t know what they
are talking about. It is very real and still prevalent in many places in the world. Just recently this individual was present for a Sunday
evening service and what a difference. No more voices, a peace that had been absent was now present and a greatly improved
appearance. You would surmise that she was a totally different person. Please pray that she will continue to return to our services.

In June we saw an increase in new visitors at the church. Irmao Enrique came because he was disgusted about the way that the
church he had been attending was doctrinally going astray placing more emphasis on doctrines of man than the doctrines of GOD found
in the Bible. He was commenting about why can’t churches just follow what the Bible teaches to a friend at a work establishment where
one of our ladies was employed. She spoke up to say, that’s what my pastor teaches at our church. He inquired as to what church she
attended. Well the following Sunday evening he attended our services and has been faithful ever since. A few wecks later he even
brought a friend who had been complaining about the changes doctrinally that had been taking place at his church along with Sunday
morning services being completely cancelled and done away with. Now Irmio Claudio is starting to attend our services. Irmao
Enrique’s wife is also starting to come but she needs a little time yet. Although she too has been noticing the changes at her church
which upsets her, their children and their families are members there and thus the conflict. We are praying for her and Giving GOD
time to do a work in her heart because she has expressed how much she likes our church family. We ended the month of June in Jd.
Varginha with a Missions Conference which was a blessing.

We would ask that you would please continue to pray for irmao Gabriel. Due to the hostility towards believers by his boss, irmao
Gabriel was let go and is now driving a UBER vehicle to try to make ends meet. He worked in the field of technology. Please pray
that he can find another job in this area so as to be able to better provide for his family.

Lastly we would ask that you pray for God to send more laborers into His field. There are many Brazilian churches currently in
need of a pastor and have been without a pastor for over a year. We are also asking GOD in particular for a Brazilian couple with a
calling to the ministry to not only help us in the work in Vargem Grande but also with the hope of one day becoming its new pastor.
Their presence will also allow us to come home for a long overdue furlough to report to our supporting churches. We know that GOD
has a purpose in us delaying our furlough so in the mean time we will remain faithful to do the work to which He has called us.

Once again, as always, thank you for your faithfulness in supporting us financially and/or pray erfully through the years. The
churches in Jardim Varginha and Vargem Grande are here today because you prayed and invested in God’s work. Please continue to
pray with us that we will see an even greater Harvest of souls for the honor and glory of our Lord Jesus Christ in 2025.

Thankfully Received All Because of JESUS,

May - June 100.00

Special Offering or gifts

Jerry & Atalias Lantz
E-MAIL ADDRESS: jlaglantzi gmail.com  Magic Jack: 1-817-962-6441
Brazil Cell Phone for Contact: 011-55-11-96224-9995  WhatsApp: +55 11 96224 9995

Sent Through:  World Baptist Fellowship Mission Agency Field Address: Caixa Postal 29735
P. O. Box 13459 04824-970 Sao Paulo, SP
Arlington, Texas 76094-0459 Brazil, South America



The Onicks

Wirning the Welsh for Christ

June 2025

' |We want to begin this month’s letter by praising the Lord for the several different
opportunities we had this past month to help encourage our church. The first came with our
Friday night youth fellowship. We once again had a great group of young people in
attendance. Another opportunity was the annual Lady’s Retreat. This year’s theme was “Once
pon a Time.” We had a good number of our ladies that were able to go and enjoy their time
pgether. Along with all these blessings, we were also so encouraged to see one of our youth
baptized. Macey first started attending our Friday night youth meetings several years ago as
the result of a friend’s invitation. From there she started coming to church and got saved at
camp last summer. She comes on her own faithfully and we were so excited to see her follow
the Lord in obedience and be baptized.

Another point of praise involved an opportunity to engage our community through outreach
at the local fun day. We were invited by the town council to participate and we did so by
providing a mechanical “rodeo sheep” along with an inflatable, American sweets, and loads of
hurch invites with the Gospel message. It was a great “open door” and a lady named Bernie
ind her two boys have started attending our church as a result. Please be in prayer for her
salvation as she has already been asking questions.

Along with these points of praise we would like to share a few more with you. We are almost
finished with our kitchen/Sunday school renovation (we will plan to show you the
transformation pics in next month’s letter). We just have a few more finishing touches to
complete! We have had some very special guests come for a visit; Kassi Adams as well as
Pastor Tim Beddingfield and his son, Mark, and daughter, Sarah. We also are praising the Lord

Last but not least, we also want to praise the Lord that our son, Briton, graduated high school!
We began the journey of homeschooling back in 2014. Nine of those years have been either

stay the course and finish well are very much inspiring. We are so very proud for his
{ ccomplishment. Please be in prayer for him now as he plans to do some online studies this
coming year as well as get a job to save money for his future plans.

g - |Shifting our focus now from praise to prayer, we would also ask that you please continue to
fpray for the driving license process. Briton will be taking his test on June 25. Again, the sheer
difficulty for a new driver to pass in the UK and the overall expense involved is quite extreme.

-Please also pray for a very busy season of ministry we have ahead of us with special guests

Visiting, special services, missions teams, camp...just to name a few! We are praying for more
souls to be saved and for the Christians to be faithful learners and followers of Jesus.

erving Christ Together,

Richie, Missy, Briton, and Isabella




Greetings in the name above every name, the name of Jesus! As I type this newsletter I am
in the middle of a revival in Louisville, Kentucky. We are experiencing a move of God and
it is very exciting. | will tell you all about it in our next newsletter.

Let me say upfront, | sincerely appreciate you and I'm so grateful for all that you do to help
us. Our needs are great at this time. Please continue to pray for this ministry and for Connie
and | in particular as we travel across this great land. One of our biggest needs is for regular
monthly support.

The last Sunday of April, we were in Chillicothe, Ohio at Lighthouse Baptist Church. We
have been with Pastor Ryan Bevan on several occasions. We saw twenty-two people come
for salvation! There were a number of other important decisions as well. Pastor Ryan has a
brother that pastors in Xenia, Ohio, and we will be with him this coming month. His church
is also named Lighthouse Baptist Church. Two great churches pastored by two great
brothers! Both churches support Tim Lee Ministries from their mission budget. We are very
grateful for both pastors and both churches!

May the 4th, we were in Villa Ridge, Missouri at The Ridge Church with Pastor Norm
Howell. This was our first time to be with these precious people. We had three Sunday
morning services with numbers of people coming for salvation in every service. In total,
there were forty-seven saved and several for baptism and church membership. It was a
real Jesus day!

May 9th and 10th, I took part in graduation services at the world’s largest Christian
university. | have been on the Board of Trustees at Liberty University since 1991 and I have
had the honor of serving as the chairman of the board for the past three and a half years. We
have approximately 140,000 students enrolled at Liberty University, and this year there
were over 32,000 graduates! | spoke for a few minutes to approximately 30,000 people
gathered at Williams Stadium. 1 reminded everyone that many universities started out great
but along the way many got sidetracked from their original mission including many schools
that have gone “woke” in recent years. Liberty University is “awake™ but we have not gone
“woke.”

May 18th, we went across town to Arlington, Texas to be at Pleasantview Baptist Church
with Pastor Jimmy McNeil. This is a great church in the middle of a big building program.
Pleasantview is one of our supporting churches. We saw three saved as they honored
their graduates.

On Memorial Day weekend, Connie and | were in Bakersfield, California. This was our first
time to be at Rock Harbour Church. What a glorious way to finish the month of May. In

Our youngest granddaughter, Sara
Beth got engaged to a wonderful
young man, Reed Ivey. Reed
graduated from LU this year and
Sara will graduate next year. We are
so happy for them and proud of
them.

At LU graduation with Virginia

Governor Glenn Youngkin and

tformer Secretary of State Mike
Pompeo

three services we saw seventy-four people come for salvation plus a ton of other decisions!! All glory and praise to God
almighty. Thank you, Pastor Brandon Holthaus and the wonderful folks at Rock Harbour for a great weekend!

Summer is coming up and our schedule will keep us busy. We have some meetings coming up at wonderful churches. Please

pray as we continue doing the work God has called us to.




June 8
Lighthouse Baptist Church
Xenia, OH
Pastor Josh Bevan

June 20
Roll Call Veterans Event
Willow Park Baptist Church
Willow Park, TX
Pastor Clark Bosher

June 9
Danbury Institute
Dallas, TX
Director Scott Colter

June 15
Fairview Baptist Church
Pastor Jeff LaBorg
Knoxville, Tn

June 22 Morning
Prestonwood Baptist Church North Campus
Prosper, TX
Pastor Clark Bosher

June 22 Evening
East Texas Camp Meeting
Canton, TX
Evangelist Dennis Erwin

Neil Tenney asks that we pray
for baby Tommy who was born
premature.

PRAYER REQUESTS & PRAISES

Tom & JoAnn Currie remind us to
pray for our country and our leaders.

Norma Carmichael asks that we pray
for her husband who has colon caner
and a hernia.

Ron Easter asks that we pray for
his son, Todd.

Travis Burgess asks that we pray
for him to find a job and for his
sister and her family to get back
in church. Pray for his brother to
be saved.

REMEMBER...
Please remember to pray for

Tim Lee Ministri

-Pray for Tim and his wife Connie
as they travel.
-Pray for souls to be saved.

-Pray for the financial needs of Tim Lee
Ministries to be met.

James Pruitt asks the we pray for the
pain in his back.

Donna Kea Smith asks for prayer for a
93 year old veteran who she an her
husband are helping to care for. Pray
for them as they care for him.

Jennie Cannon asks that we pray for
her son Shane to find a job.

Elaine Tilley asks that we pray for
her husband, Ray who has
pneumonia in both of his lungs.

The following are pastors, pastors wives & friends of TLM who are having health issues: Addien Pike, Analisa
Castillo, Ergun Caner, Debi Hamson and Pam Stewart.

PRAYER REQUESTS

+ If you have prayer requests to submit,
please fill out the enclosed card (include
your name on the card).

- We take your requests very seriously and
will pray over them.

WE NEED YOU!

Please pray and consider helping TLM by
supporting the ministry on a monthly basis.

MINISTRIES

Mail: PO Box 461674
Garland, TX 75046

Web: www.timlee.org
Phone: 972.276.3168 OR 800.872.9979
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REACHING FORT CAVAZOS FOR CHRIST

EMRIL: HAROLDANDKARIN@AOLCOM « PHONE: [260) 229-8735 - WWW.AFBMISSIONS.COM

June 14, 2025

Dear Pastor McNeil and Pleasantview
Baptist Church,

God gives the increase:
[ Corinthians 3:6 ~ | have planted, Apollos
watered: but God gave the increase.

Thank you for your faithfulness and
unwavering desire to reach our Nations
Heroes here at Fort Cavazos. God’s work is
always advancing.

e We are rejoicing with you over those
who have been won to Christ and
been baptized.

B . Prayer Request:
Prayer Praises: e A booth representing our church

* Wecanrejoice together in the fact outreach ministries to the Military at
thatwe aw Fourtee.n MG people a major Fort Cavasos Community
accept Christ as their Savior in our Eviit

Public-School Bible Clubs during the e Harold helping to host a sports camp
spring semester that Harold helps on Fort Cavazos.

work with thro.ugh - e NorthSide Baptist Church summer
e The Lord continues to allow us to VBS as we focus on reaching many

share the Gospel with the Honor-A- military children for Christ

Vet ministry as we were able to e Harold’s opportunity to start a

honor miors area'veterans for the Public-School Bible Club in the fall
service. One man commented he
on Fort Cavasos. Pray for the

does not have friends here in Killeen. N ———
We mentioned to him that he does )
now after our presentation.

e The Lord used the Central Texas

Thank you again for your love!

Basic Training Youth Conference Gratefully serving the Lord as your
again this year as young people were missionaries to the U.S. Armed Forces.
saved and many dedicated their lives

for serving God in a greater Harold and Rarin Pience

Capacity.
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tarl@reachinglondon.com

reachinglondon.comn

CHURCH GROWTH, BAPTISMS, AND IRELAND

In this issue, our church grows to its largest in its 126 year history, there is only $20,000 more to go for a
bigger children’s space, and the Reeves travel to Ireland to help kick off another church’s missions month.

Our Ministry

Starting in April and carrying on into May, our church has
continued to break attendance records for its 126 year history.
While we praise God for what He has done, we are praying for
God's wisdom and direction as we address our lack of space.

We are thankful for all the work that God is doing in
southeast London! We added Martin as our newest deacon in
May, and our church family celebrated the baptisms of brand
new Christians Louisa, Daniel, and Jack.

Our church hosted a special Q&A evening where Tarl,
Justin, and Jonathan answered pressing questions from the
Bible. On another night, Tarl taught on church-wide
evangelism and gospel outreach as we continually emphasize
sharing Christ with our community in everything we do.

We were blessed to travel to Ireland in May to help kick off
the missions month for our friends and fellow missionaries
Josh and Denise Steward at their church. We had a wonderful
time of fellowship and ministry as we witnessed all that God is
doing in Ireland. Please pray for God's hand upon this work.

As the cost of living in Greater London continues to climb,
we're always seeking to establish new financial partnerships.
We've never had 100% support, and we
lose about 2% to 3% support a year
(mostly due to pastoral change). To
simply maintain our missions support,
we must continually partner with new
churches or ask existing partners to
raise their support. Please pray that we
can retain and grow our support levels.

Thank you to all the churches and individuals who have
sacrificially given towards helping us and our church build a
new space for our ever growing children’s ministry. As you may
know, we have a few small rooms and one big room we use for
kids ministry but would like to build a much bigger space. The
cost to build an outdoor building on the land we have would
be £50,000 ($60,000). We currently have $39,500 raised and
only have a little bit more to go. Would you prayerfully
consider how you could give to this gospel building project?

The Reeves with the
Stewards in Ireland

PLEASE PRAY THAT WE CAN RAISE $20,000 MORE FOR A CHILDREN'S SPACE

.

{ deacon frin April & vith no pastors

L -‘

visiting churches




LEVI & CHELSEA

WILS©ON*

MISSIONARIES TO SOUTH SUDAN

VBS Here and There

At the beginning of June, | flew to Texas to be the missionary during the missions minute at VBS.
Chelsea and Lincoln stayed in Missouri and they too were able to be part of the VBS at our home
church in Springfield, MO. A number of salvation decisions were made at both locations. Chelsea
was able to lead 5 girls to the Lord throughout the week! Another huge blessing was both VBS
locations had an offering to support our ministry in South Sudan!

One Last Road Trip

As Lincoln went out of town for a family wedding (11 hours away), we took advantage and made
one last trip to Tulsa, OK. There we were able to visit a church who has a heart for missions as well
as report to a church who has been supporting us since the day we were approved as BBFI
missionaries! They did this without ever seeing us, so it was special to be with them and share all
that the Lord has done in South Sudan since the beginning!

South Sudan Update

We were happy to hear from Diana that the ladies conference was a success. They asked our fellow
ministry team member Saada Williams to speak at the conference. What a blessing it is to hear that
the women took the initiative to organize the women’s conference without being prompted or led
by Chelsea. Praise the Lord we also heard that there were 12 visitors to the church in June and 4 of
them received Christ as their Savior! Mori asked prayer for the children on our Manna feeding
program, as there have been many reports of illness.

Family Update

We are enjoying every moment with Lincoln before he becomes a big brother. This month he began
swim lessons and t-ball. It gives us peace of mind to know that our son can now swim and would be
able to get himself to safety if he ever were to fall in! All our doctor appointments show that mom
and baby are doing great. Chelsea is dealing with much more pain and discomfort. Please pray that
Chase will come when he is ready and we will be patient in the waiting!

; + SALVATIONS DURING VBS AND IN JUBA F 0
A+ THEMINISTRY ACTIVITIES GOING ON IN i é + THE CHILDREN THAT ARE SICK IN SOUTH
; SOUTH SUDAN IN OUR ABSENCE y U SUDAN
S« LINCOLN'S IMPROVED SWIMMING E E . PATIENCE AS WE WAIT FOR CHASE TO BE BORN
E SKILLS R T
S
S

f wilsons2southsudan CONNECT WITH Us! wilsons2southsudan@gmail.com

Sending church

P.0. Box 191 Springfield, Mo 65801 [JMM] Wilsons2southsudan.com Silesy e, w i de Dl R Dok o
A Baptist Church Springfietd, MO




Haxlex Wade

From: jimmy McNeil <js.mc@live.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 3, 2025 12:51 PM
To: Hayley Wade

Subject: Fwd: June Ministry Update

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Slaters To Ireland <jrslater88@25372775.mailchimpapp.com>
Date: June 3, 2025 at 12:28:10 PM CDT

To: Friends at Pleasantview Baptist Church <js.mc@live.com>
Subject: June Ministry Update

Reply-To: jrslater88@gmail.com

View this email in your browser

B SLATERS.

SERVING IN IRELAND

June Ministry Update

Dia duit from the Emerald Isle! It has once again been a beautiful month of
sunshine here in County Cork, although not without sporadic days of rain. We
have even experienced a thunderstorm, which is a very rare event on our

island! Let us share with you what God is doing!

The children have finally finished their schoolwork for the year, and they are
enjoying their extra hours of playtime building Lego and playing with their
friends outside. They also always enjoy the company of church groups that

come in the summer for mission trips. They love sharing their knowledge of the



local sights with all of our visitors, and they also pitch in with the work that we
are doing. Abigail has been extremely helpful with a variety of ministries around
the church; she runs slides during the song service on Sundays, helps Emily to
teach the kids during Bible Study, and minds children before and after most of
our services. The boys have also had a huge part in cleaning before and after

services and setting up whatever is needed. It is such a joy to work with our

kids in ministry!




- But ye shall receive powe

~ Ghost is come upon you:
‘witnesses unto me both i
Judaea, an~ in Samaria,

pért of thf- * |

We hosted a game night for teenagers in May, feeding them pizza and
introducing them to one of our favourite board games, Ticket to Ride. Eight

teenagers attended the event, and we had an enjoyable evening of fellowship




and fun. We are planning several more teen events for the summer, all
culminating in our annual teen camp from 6-11 July. Please pray that these
outreaches will help to continue conversations about following Christ and that
many teenagers will attend our teen camp this summer. We are asking the Lord
to provide all the necessary funds for the teens, and we are praying for

salvations and decisions to grow deeper in their faith.
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Easter is always a wonderful experience as we commemorate the death and
resurrection of our Lord and Saviour. This year was especially meaningful as
we were able to hold a special Lord’s Supper service. What a precious time to

be surrounded by our church family!

We are so thankful for all of the support that mission teams provide in order to
help us do projects that we wouldn’t be able to do on our own. Southpoint
Baptist Church arrived in May with a willingness to work. They planned a
Family Conference for the week, as well as building improvement projects and
help at the Mallow Home and Garden Festival. Many of our church attended the

conference and were edified through the preaching and the breakout sessions.



The group took on various projects around the church; they painted, installed

chair rail, improved the walkway, filled in a large hole in the alley, and carried

out numerous other projects. We are so thankful for all of their diligent effort!




Many of you were praying for our evangelistic outreach at the Mallow Home
and Garden Festival. During the three day event, we had a dozen of our church
members participate in sharing the Gospel, as well as several friends from the
mission team from Jacksonville, Florida. Throughout the event, ten people
made salvation decisions! Please pray that those who were saved will be
responsive to our follow-up efforts; we will be contacting them to offer

discipleship materials and information about our church.

SEE THREE THfNGS

' g 00 CaNNoT Doy |

In addition to the evangelistic booth, we also had a kids' booth specifically

designed to engage public interest and inform the attendees of our church and
upcoming events we are hosting. The mission team manned the booth all three
days, and they had a massive impact on our community. People of all ages
enjoyed attempting “The Impossible Shot", and they received candy and flyers
about teen camp and Holiday Bible Club. Please pray that these contacts will

visit our church and send their children to these activities.









Please also continue to pray for the Lord's will o be done in our upcoming
plans to plant the church in Fermoy. We plan to hold several events this

summer in Fermoy to share the Gospel and seek to establish a regular Bible

study. These events will take place 21-23 of July. We have already begun
canvassing the fown with flyers containing the Gospel and information about
these events. Please pray with us that people will be saved and begin the

process of discipleship during these events.

We are so grateful for your continued prayer and support for our family and
ministry. May the Lord richly bless you fer your sacrificial faithfulness.

John, Emily, Abigail, Josiah, Micah, Noah, and Lydia
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One of our most fruitful events of the year is rapidly approaching. Since we began
running teen camp in 2014, over 40 teens have been saved, and scores of teens
have received excellent biblical preaching and spiritual guidance. Camp requires a
tremendous amount of effort from volunteers, as well as a significant amount of
money to finance.

Would you consider contributing a one-time gift to help send our teens to
camp?

Donate to Camp
Printable Newsletter

Download our family picture

Missed a newsletter? Check our our past issues.
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You are receiving this email because you asked to receive updates about our ministry.

Our mailing address is:
Slaters to Ireland
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Mallow, Co. Cork P51APKA1
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Add us to your address book
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lan & Cynthia

Jamieson
(Missionaries to the
United Kingdom)
Support received
through
Home & Abroad Missions
6423 Hamilton Bridge Rd
Milton, Florida 32570

THE BRITISH ISLES

Home Field Address:
307 Arbury Road
Nuneaton
CV 10 7NQ
Warwickshire
United Kingdom

Phone:
011442475018476

E-mail:
ianjames3@aol.com

“They that sow in tears
shall reap in joy.
He that goeth forth
and weepeth bearing
precious seed, shall
doubtless come again
with rejoicing, bringing
his sheaves with him.”
®salim 126:5-6

MINISTRY UPDATE

JUNE 2025
“If my people, which are called by my name, shall humble themselves, and pray, and seek my face,
and turn from their wicked ways; then will I hear from heaven , and will forgive their sin, and will
heal their land. "2 Chronicles 7:14

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

We Brits always start our conversations talking about the weather as we usually are so wet and
windy and now both Britain and Europe are enduring record heat waves.

Ian continues to regain his “Puff” as the removal of part of his lung earlier this year caused
breathlessness. The specialist who gave him a lung function test recently said the lungs were
compensating nicely and feels he can now ditch preaching with a microphone.

Cynthia is back at home after a hip replacement operation last week after enduring months of bone
on bone discomfort. Found Cynthia praying with many in her hospital ward who welcomed her
encouragement and gratefully received our customized New Testaments. Cynthia’s Ward nurse
hails from Zimbabwe and was so happy to have someone speak her native African tongue and
treated Cynthia as she would her own Mother.

With all these detractors of late it has been so heartening to see Grace and Kornelia throw
themselves into working with our ever increasing Children’s Sunday school. Better still is to see
their own personal growth as a result of lesson preparations. The Lord is rewarding their diligence
and our children love them.

The British Bible Society has recently reported a Quiet Revival evidenced by increase in sales o
Bibles among young people. Seemingly, 50 percent more attend church than pre covid and two
million are now Church goers within our population of 68.35 million in the United Kingdom.

The June edition of the Heart Christian Newspaper headlines; “Suddenly, after decades of derision
church is cool.”

For some months now we have been hearing of increases in attendance from various ministers
and the same is true here at our Church. Often we see full house at our services and our Children’s
Sunday School is so full we shall have to spill over by using the foyer. A good problem to have!
We have families totally unchurched, so praise the Lord for good problems!( Please excuse my use
of the term “Problems” for I was born before Quality time, Bonding and Challenges).

Some weeks ago a Saturday Campaign to distribute Customised New Testaments to an area
threatened to be rained out and our Church team still turned up as the rain started. With laden skies
we prayed before hitting our designated streets; and the rain abated until we had reached our goal
in placing scripture into 1000 homes. As we headed for Coffee and Cake at the town Christian caft
it rained “Cats and Dogs”. We had new Christians in the team who learnt about stepping out in
faith and enjoyed participating.

Our Children in the picture participated in a sponsored scripture memory verse competition to
gift funds for the Torch Trust for the blind who provide a cuddly Lamb equivalent of a Teddy Bea
with Micro Chip that plays Bible Stories. That Trust is the legacy of the Missionary C. T Studd.
Our children worked so hard on reciting memory verses “spot on” over many weeks to raise a
commendable sum.

T -

Thank you all for your faithful support, love gifts and loving kindness shown us. We
especially covert your prayers for Cynthia’s mobility, post the Hip operation and that the Lord of
the Harvest send us workers. Also our upcoming Baptism service and that we may see fruit that
remains.

Because of Calvary,

lan and Cynthia Jamieson
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Dear Prayer Warriors,

The summer is on and with it, its activities. In
June, school still goes on here in the DR, We
were able to continue with the Bible club in the
public school a block down from the church. The
people of First Baptist Church, Vista Catalina,
have been involved and it has been a good means
of having an impact on the neighborhood. All of
the students have heard the Gospel and been
encouraged to give their lives to Jesus! Please
continue praying for this effort. Other church
ministries in July included a mini VBS which went

(i very well. The AWANA Club is on break until
September but had a great closing to the year. Thank you to all who have
sent offerings in support of our children’s ministries we are currently involved
with. Two youth, Denise, and Joana have accepted the Lord Jesus and are
currently going through doctrine. Please pray for them as they grow and as
we continue to reach those lost.

Our family has suffered through some tough times with sickness this
summer. All of us have had dengue fever, and it has been difficult. We thank
the Lord for being able to recover!

Please be in prayer as the church continues to search for additional property
(for parking) so they can begin building. The prices are quite high and the
options are limited.

We thank those who have sent us birthday cards, anniversary cards, and
prayer grams! It is always encouraging to know how much you think and
pray for us. Thank you greatly for always lifting us up. It is our prayer that
you have a great close to the summer, and for more souls to be reached!

God bless all of you and Keep Keeping On!!

Lo e,

Matt, Flor, Andrew, Steven, and
Jonathan Patton




